Souderton Area High School Big Red Band Boosters General Membership Meeting Minutes April 9, 2018

The meeting commenced at 6:50 pm following the Indoor Guard/Percussion Wildwood Parent Meeting.

President's Report

Anne Marie informed the group that a signup genius will be sent out soon for food donations for Wildwood. Please send in your non-perishable donations by April 28th. Perishable donations should be brought either Wednesday evening or Thursday morning, depending on whether you're Encore or Forte.

1st Vice President's Report

Nothing to report.

2nd Vice President's Report

Nothing to report.

Secretary's Report

The minutes were for the March meeting were not available so we will approve them in May.

Treasurer's Report

- 1. Our Marching Indoor Home Show's income was \$3,353 which was higher than our goal.
- 2. Kelly noted that a lot of money tends to go out of the account this month.
- 3. Band Banquet deadline is coming quickly. Please get your payments in as soon as possible.

Director-at-Large Report

Nothing to report at this time.

Director's Report

Marching Band

Practice for the Memorial Day parade has been scheduled and the dates are on the calendar. Music may be found on Google Classroom. Mr. Freda will send out the 2018/2019 practice schedule tomorrow.

Mr. Freda announced that they are working on hiring an Assistant Director for Marching Band. No announcements will be made until after the Wildwood trip.

Mr. Freda is still looking for a Color Guard and Drill instructor.

Indoor Percussion

Mr. Wilson is in Reading with Mr. Zelner at a Chapter Champs meeting.

Indoor Guard

Ms. Tink covered the Wildwood trip information for those that couldn't attend the meeting.

Committee Reports

Fundraising Committee

- 1. Flower Sale--orders are due April 13, delivery is Friday, May 11.
- 2. 5K--new date of November 10 must get on the District Calendar as soon as possible. Mr. Freda will contact Mr. Marjoram to make sure this happens. Time frame needed is 6:30 am until noon at Indian Valley Middle School.
- 3. Restaurant Night--we're returning to Margarita's in Kulpsville. The date is Sunday, May 20 from 11 am 11 pm. You MUST have a paper flyer.

Nominating Committee

We have nominations in place for 4 out of our 5 open positions. They are: President--Deanna Wimmenauer
1st Vice President--Kelly Taylor
Secretary--Jen Maldonado
Treasurer--Anne Marie Resnick
Director at Large--still open

We also are in need of someone to run Friday Night Meals and someone to chair the Celebration of Bands (our Home Show).

Scholarship Committee

The application deadline has passed. The committee will meet 2 weeks from today to review and decide who will receive the scholarships. Kelly Mowery reported that they received a lot of applications!

Uniforms

Uniform returns will take place in May after parade practices. See return dates and instructions in an email from BRBB Uniforms. Additional discussion ensued regarding the proposed increase in activity fee next year to add dry cleaning and alterations expenses.

Quartermaster Report

Nothing to report.

Concert Sundaes

The deadline has passed for those who wish to donate and have their names in the programs. We are still collecting donations. At this time, we've had 8 families support this cause.

Indoor Show

Deanna Wimmenauer reported a successful show with 48 units performing. Denise Nase said that our take-away will help us plan better next year.

Jazz Show

Ellen Adamo was in attendance to update us on the show this week on 4/13. We have good numbers of volunteers and are looking forward to a great show.

Trailer Purchase

George Priller indicated that we need to know the current cubic capacity of the box truck and its weight loaded and unloaded to know where to start. George noted that Moyer's has a truck scale and will ask if we may use.

Website

Jeanette Wunderly will be stepping down as the Calendar Coordinator on the Website. We are in need of someone to take this over. Maria Piccioti volunteered to take this on. Thank you!!

Band Banquet

The banquet takes place in May. More information to follow.

Harleysville Fair

The Fair takes place May 23-26, which is Wednesday through Saturday. We manage the Key Bank and Lower Salford teacher's lots. Adults collect the money and the students direct the cars. There is NO DRIVING done by the students or adults. Friday is the biggest night due to fireworks. A signup genius will be coming out soon. We strongly encourage membership to help with this since the Jaycees give us a donation for helping each year.

With no further business, we adjourned this meeting at 7:15 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Denise Nase